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President’s Message:  

 

SPRING IS COMING…. I hope!! 
This newsletter finds most of us huddled inside 

from the cold. Lucky are those that have headed south, 
albeit paying the price given the exchange rates. 

Dianne Lehmann, Isaac Verbaas, S/M Leilani 

Collins and myself attended Calgary in late January to 
attend an information session concerning a Federal 

Government initiative addressing veterans who are 
homeless or facing such dire consequences. The Federal 
Minister for Housing, Infrastructure, Communities 

Canada (HICC) has provided funding to the RCMPVA and 
other entities to develop partnerships and supports for 

Veterans. 
While this initiative is primarily geared towards 

Canadian Armed Forces (CAF) Veterans, we are very 

fortunate that the RCMP has the same standing as CAF 
veterans on this issue. 

The RCMPVA has received funding to help establish 
and support this program as it relates to RCMP Veterans.  
The initial touchpoint for this potential assistance for 

RCMP Veterans would be through the local Division 
member advocates with a National Coordinator based in 

Ontario. The extent of just how many RCMP Veterans are 
homeless is unknown but not believed to be significant. 

Having said that, we did lose a retired “D” Division 
member in the recent past who had been evicted and 
living in his vehicle and subsequently succumbed to 

hypothermia. Homelessness is a multi-faceted issue with 
more information and questions likely to surface moving 

forward.  
We are a tight group here in Edmonton, but should 

you hear of an RCMP Vet having issues with homelessness 

or other issues, please reach out to them and encourage 
them to seek help through our Advocacy Program or refer 

them to us yourselves. Privacy and confidentiality is 
promised. 
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The fact that this potential issue has been identified, and  proactive measures 
being taken, is a good step in providing outreach and support to the RCMP Veteran 
Community.  For further information refer to:  

https://housing-infrastructure.canada.ca/homelessness-sans-
abri/veterans/directives-eng.html 

The February dinner meeting will see RCMPVA Edmonton Veteran Sharon 
Meredith (Masters- Psych) will be speaking about Operational Stress Injuries, Self- 
care and VAC. This should be a good session and very informative. 

Ladies and Gents may want to bring their purses or manbags to this meeting 
 

Cheers 
 
Dave Mitchell, President 

president@edmrcmpvets.ca 
 

   At our January General/Dinner Meeting, Chris Casey, the Veterans Association Food 
Bank (VAFB) Outreach Person, made an informative presentation on what he does on 
behalf of the VAFB. He travels all throughout Edmonton and the area the Edmonton 

VAFB covers reaching out to mostly military Veterans that need or may need 
assistance depending on their individual situation. He is a very busy volunteer 

confirmed by his wife, Sheena. 
   The VAFB and what they do is described on their 
website and I have copied some of it as per below:  

Since August 2018, The Veterans Association 
Food Bank has worked to create a support system for 

the Veteran community, advocating for Veterans’ rights 
and assisting Canadian military families. You matter each 
and every time you walk through the door. 

The Veteran Association is more than a Food Bank. 
It is a safe place. The Veterans Helping Veterans 

initiative is a program developed to connect to what is 
needed by Veterans and their families. It’s an ongoing 
program that’s growing and evolving as VAFB does. 

Currently, The VAFB serves Veterans in Calgary, 
Lethbridge, Edmonton, and Grande Prairie. We are 

growing our programs and reaching out to more Veterans than we thought possible. 
The work is never done, and we will never give up. 

We understand that reaching out for support services as a Veteran can be 
challenging. At the Veterans Association, we want to assure you that we: 
 

• Treat all Veterans with dignity and respect. 
• Operate a food bank that will sustain the needs of our Veterans. 

• Ensure Veterans globally get support navigating Canadian Veterans' law and 
accessing all available programs. 

• Encourage all Veterans in our community to be a part of the Veterans Helping 

Veterans initiative. 
• Ensure that all donations made to the Veterans Association Food Bank directly 

support Veterans through programs and services. 
• Enrich the lives of Veterans by providing employment opportunities. 

Chris Casey 

https://housing-infrastructure.canada.ca/homelessness-sans-abri/veterans/directives-eng.html
https://housing-infrastructure.canada.ca/homelessness-sans-abri/veterans/directives-eng.html
mailto:president@edmrcmpvets.ca
https://veteransassociation.ca/
https://veteransassociation.ca/
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Who We Serve - We're Here For Our Veterans 

 
The VAFB recognizes any person who is currently serving or has honourably 

served in the Canadian Armed Forces. It also recognizes and offers support to those 
currently serving, honourably discharged, or honourably released Commonwealth 
Allies, members of the Royal Canadian Mounted Police, Peacekeepers, Merchant 

Marines, or Ferry Command (Coast Guard). Support will be extended to Canadian 
military families: spouses, widows, widowers, and any dependent children in need. 

Proof of military service or affiliation is required. 
The VAFB continues to support Veterans and their families, and we need your 

help to restock our shelves!  

After the holidays, many essential items are in short supply: 

➢ 🛒 Non-perishable food (canned goods, 

pasta, rice, etc.) 

➢ 🧻 Toiletries (toothpaste, deodorant, 

shampoo) 

➢ 🍼 Baby supplies (diapers, formula) 

➢ 🧦 Warm clothing (new socks, gloves, 

hats) 

➢ 🗓️ Drop off your donations during our 

regular hours. 
https://veteransassociation.ca/contact-

and-locations/ 

➢ 📣 Every item makes a difference in the 

lives of those who have served. Let’s unite 

as a community and show our Veterans 
they are never forgotten. 

 

  Following Chris’s presentation, he was presented 
a small gift of our appreciation as noted to the 

right.  

LAUGH: 

Horses have lower 

divorce rates.  It’s 

because they are in 

stable relationships. 

To the right we have a 
fine looking group 

waiting for dinner. LtoR: 
Rob Bacchus, Don & 

Norma Martin, Marilyn 

Comeau, Barb Husky, 
Garry Olshewski, Bruce 

Comeau & Wally Husky 

Chris Casey & Kees Kikkert 
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   The aforementioned table were 
first to line up for another 
wonderful meal from the 

Woodvale kitchen staff. We were  
also honoured to had two Vets 

from Red Deer Division join us. 
From all accounts, everyone really 
enjoyed the meal.  

 
 

 
ANOTHER LAUGH: 

Every morning I get hit by the same bicycle …… 

It’s a vicious cycle.  

 
 

   Jerry Forst sent me the 
photo to the left. It is 

believed to be a photo 
taken at the old “K” 

Division HQ’s on 101A Ave 
and 95A St. (Grierson 

Hill), Edmonton around 
1952. There is obviously 

an inspection taken place. 

Should anyone have more 
information on, I would 

love to hear from you at 
the email address on page 

# 8. 
 

Left side: Banquet Manager Sandra, Bruce 

Comeau, Ross Hogg, Bill Donahue, Linda Plomp. 
Right side: Chef Mann, Norma Martin, Garry 

Olshewski, Wally Husky 

Doug Milne & Al Nicholson 
Red Deer Division Vets 
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    Thanks again to Jerry Forst for this information. Should anyone wish to take 

a virtual tour of the “now” Depot Division, click on the link, “Complete Tour 

Video”, Depot Virtual Tour | Complete Tour Video. As it states below the video:  

✓ Join us as we take you on a virtual tour and give you a glimpse into life at 
Depot. This complete video tour takes you to a variety of locations at the RCMP 

Academy, as if it was in person. We will share a little history, a look at modern-
day training and what it is like to live at Depot. 

 

Thoughts on Aging..... 
 

“Aging seems to be the only available way to live a long life.” 
- Kitty O’Neill Collins 
 

"I was thinking about how people seem to read the bible a lot more as they get 
older, and then it dawned on me—they’re cramming for their final exam." 

- George Carlin 

 
“The older I get, the better I used to be.” 

– Lee Trevino 
 

"You know you’re getting old when 
you can pinch an inch on your 

forehead" 
- John Mendoza 

 

https://youtube.com/watch?v=inDBo9SfCJc&si=QPxx5nNy7RB_nF49
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 MENU  

Tuesday, February 25, 2025 

Woodvale Community Facility 

4540 – 50 St. Edmonton,  AB 

Meet and Greet 5:00 PM   Dinner 6:00 PM 

THEME: VALENTINE’S 

Pork Cutlets with Mushroom Sauce, Chicken Parmesan, Mashed Potatoes 

Green Beans with roasted almonds, Ceasar Salad, Chef’s Choice Salad 

Fresh Vegetable Tray, Dinner Buns, Butter, Fresh Fruit, Assorted Squares 

Coffee and Tea 

CASH BAR 

COST PER PERSON:  $30.00 (INCLUDES ALL YOU CAN EAT MEAL, GST, AND GRATUITY) 

PAYMENT AT THE DOOR BY CASH, CREDIT CARD, OR CHEQUE 

CONTACT JERRY PLASTOW TO REGISTER FOR THE DINNER at EMAIL: jplastow@shaw.ca 

Text or Phone: 780-499-3235 

PLEASE REGISTER BY THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 20, 2025 AND ADVISE OF ANY FOOD 

ALLERGIES OR SENSITIVITIES. 

EDM DIVN HAS TO PAY FOR THOSE WHO REGISTER AND FAIL TO ATTEND THE DINNER 

PLEASE CANCEL AS SOON AS POSSIBLE IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO ATTEND 

BRING YOUR BOOKS AND PUZZLES FOR FREE EXCHANGE 

GUEST SPEAKER:  Sharon Meredith, Psychologist, member of the Edmonton Division RCMP 

Veteran’s Association. 

Topic:  Occupational Stress Injuries including post-traumatic stress disorder and VAC 

Assessment, applications and process. 

 
 

 

   We received a request to send the following to our membership. It is a 
psychiatry service tailored for Canadian Armed Forces Veterans and RCMP 

members & Vets. 

mailto:jplastow@shaw.ca
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   Welcome our New Members as noted above, and we encourage you to join 

us at our Dinner Meetings. 
   Further to comments in the December 2024 Newsletter; we are still looking 

for volunteers to take on the Newsletter and the Secretary’s positions. In 

fact, it is imperative more people come forward and join us on the 
Executive. Us old farts that have been there for years and we will need others 

to eventually take our place. We have a great Division here with great monthly 
General/Dinner meetings at a wonderful place, Woodvale Community Facility. 

However, these functions don’t happen by themselves. There is work behind 
the scenes planning them and the elves that decorate the tables each month 

just before the meetings get going. I reiterate, it is VERY IMPORTANT that 
members and/or their spouses to “PLEASE” come forward, join us at 

the Executive Meetings and see what we do and where you may be 
able to eventually take on some of the duties!   

     
   I have included the graph below showing the dates of all the Executive and 

Dinner Meetings held at Woodvale for the rest of the year.  
 

DR. LUKE NAPIER MD FRCP (Psych) And ASSOCIATES 
  

Calgary and Edmonton clinics are focused on supporting Canadian 
Armed Forces, RCMP members and veterans. 

  
Our experienced psychiatrists are able to quickly provide 

comprehensive psychiatric assessment and treatment and 
expeditiously complete any forms and paperwork related to our 

clients’ needs. 
  

Please forward referrals to the clinic by fax#:  902-420-1713 or 

email:  dr.lukenapier200@gmail.com 
  

Please feel free to contact the clinic at 902-832-4496 if any 
assistance is needed at any time. 
 

NEW MEMBERS EDMONTON DIVISION 
January 2025 

Aaron ZELMER, Reg #25174 – St. Albert, Ab 

Lynn ZELMER, Reg #25174A – St. Albert, Ab 
Daniel MAGOTIAUX, Reg # 35648 – St. Albert, Ab 

Steven ILOTT, Reg #A9374, St. Albert, Ab 

Tanis GICSI, Reg #44514W, Sherwood Park, Ab 
Murray MARCICHIW, Reg #41274/0.3362, Edmonton, Ab 
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Edmonton RCMP Vets Meeting Dates for 2025 
Woodvale Community Facility – 4540 - 50 ST. Edmonton, AB 

 
    EXECUTIVE MEETINGS 

Thursdays 10 AM 
 

February 20 
March  20 

April 24 
May  22 

June  19 
August 21 

September 25 
October 23 

November 20 

Dec – None 
 

DINNER MEETINGS  

Tuesdays 
 

February 25 
March 25 

April 29 
May 27 

June 24 
None in July & August 

Sept 30 (Appreciation Dinner) 
October 28 

November 25 

December 16 (Christmas Dinner) 

    If any of you have any questions or comments please direct them to me 
as noted below and/or our President, Dave Mitchell.  

 
Happy Valentine’s Day Everyone! 

 
Kees Kikkert, Past President 

pastpresident@edmrcmpvets.ca 
 

Edmonton RCMP Veterans’ Executive Meeting Minutes January 23/2025, 
Woodvale Community Centre, Edmonton 

 
Meeting called to order:  10:00 am 
  
Members Present; Kees Kikkert, Jerry Plastow, Elaine Schnepf, Barry Callbeck, Jim Medley, Dave 
Mitchell, Eric LaFoy, Carol Blannin, Chuck Neher, Linda Plomp, Tom Dunlop and Guest, Don Belke. 
Unable to Attend; Randy Montgomery, Dianne Lehman, Shane Ramteemal, S/M Leilani Collins, 
Bruce Allen. 
 
Barry Callbeck, Secretary: 

• Motion for acceptance of the minutes for November 21/2024 as published in the December 
Newsletter; Seconded by Eric LaFoy, Carried. 

 
Dave Mitchell, President: 

• Don Belke was present for the first part of the meeting for a budget review. 
• Homeless training will be in Calgary on January 29/2025, with Dianne Lehman, S/M Leilani 

Collins, Dave Mitchell, and Issac Verbaas scheduled to attend. 
• There is a need to have more interest from the ranks to sit in with the Executive, to see what 

we are all about. 

mailto:pastpresident@edmrcmpvets.ca
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Linda Plomp, Treasurer: 

• Financial Update: 
o Chequing Account           $50,438.53 
o Total GICs                          $107,418.29 

 
• Linda had Two Motions required due to the changes in the Executive. 

➢ Motion One: Linda Plomp moved that Dave Mitchell be added to the “RCMP  Veterans 
Association account” as one of the signatories on the account located at the CIBC 
Gateway Village Branch, 100-10 Herbert Road St. Albert. AB, T8N 5T8.  Seconded by Jim 
Medley, Carried.   

➢ Motion Two: Linda Plomp moved due to the completion and wrap up of the RCMP AGM 
2024, held in Edmonton, AB, that the RCMP Veterans Association Edmonton 2024 AGM 
Bank Account be closed. Seconded by Chuck Neher, Carried. 

 
Kees Kikkert, Past President: 

• Two hills Regimental Dinner, May 1/2025, with guest speaker Sarah Melenka, Bronze 
medalist Paralympian from Vegreville. 

• Edmonton Divisions Manual is being reviewed and upgraded as required.  
 
Jerry Plastow, Past President: 

• Three families were selected from the Edmonton RCMP Vets area and a fourth very needed 
family in Edmonton.  

o Two Hills: The family was a mother with 3 children, delivered by Jim and Stella 
Medley, Jerry Plastow, Elaine Schnepf, S/M Leilani Collins, and Cst. Keeping of Two 
Hills Detachment. 

o Smoky Lake hamper was provided to a mother with 4 children, delivered by Brent 
Sawatzky along with a member from the Smoky Lake Detachment. 

o St. Paul family was a mother with 2 children delivered by Vet Brent Sawatzky and a 
member from the St. Paul Detachment. 

o The fourth was delivered By Jerry Forst in Edmonton to a mother with one child.  
• The social Committee met on Jan 6, 2025. In attendance was Jim and Stella Medley, Elaine 

Schnepf, Marg Elliott, Bruce and Wendy Allen, and Jerry Plastow. Missing were Linda Plomp 
and Dave Mitchell. 

• A review of the dinner format was discussed, and it was decided the Christmas dinner will 
be 3 weeks after the November Dinner.2025 dinners were planned through to the end of 
June. A list of speakers  was also discussed and is being initiated. 

 
Elaine Schnepf, Director – Boost Program: 

• 63 cards have been sent out for 2024, 3 cards so far for 2025.  
 
Jim Medley, Director, Gift Shop: 

• The Gift Shop presented an $8,000 cheque to Edmonton Division at the Christmas dinner. 
  

Carol Blannin, Director Membership: 
• Carol advised there are 415 Active, Honourary and Life members, plus 207 Associate 

members. 
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Chuck Neher, Director, Valour Place: 
• Chuck brought a letter written by Valour Place telling the story of an RCMP family that had 

an extended stay at Valour Place. 
❖ EDITOR’S NOTE: The letter in question will be attached to the February Newsletter.  

 
Tom Dunlop, Director, Hospital Passes: 

• Tom gave an excellent report on the use of the Hospital passes so far during 2024. This 
program continues to be very popular within the membership and responsible for many 
people becoming members of the Association.  Accolades as well to Linda Plomp, Jerry 
Plastow, Jim Medley and Tom Dunlop for their efforts to ensure our members get the permits 
when needed. 

 
Meeting Adjourned at 11:40 AM 
 
Next Executive meeting:  @ Woodvale Community Facility February 20/2025 at 10:00 AM 
 
Barry Callbeck, Secretary 
 

 

EDMONTON DIVISION GENERAL/DINNER MEETING MINUTES  
Tuesday, January 28, 2025, Woodvale Community Centre 

 
Meeting called to order at 7:40 pm by Kees Kikkert, Past President: 
 
Barry Callbeck, Secretary: 

• Motion to accept the meeting minutes of the Annual General Meeting for 
November 26, 2024, as published in the December Newsletter. Seconded 
by Eric Lafoy, Carried. 

 
Kees Kikkert, Past President: 

• It’s time to pay your 2025 Dues and some still owe for last year. However, 
in saying this, each year  we have members that didn’t remember they had 
already paid trying to pay again or pay again. This causes a great deal of 
work for Carol Blannin and/or Linda Plomp – returning money, etc.. WE ARE 
NOT ALLOWED TO PAY OUR DUES AHEAD OF THE CURRENT YEAR, So if you 
are not sure if you have paid or not, please contact Carol before paying.   

• Cost for the meal at Dinner Meetings will be changing. Woodvale is no 
different than other businesses, the cost of food, etc. is going up and as 
result the meals will undoubtedly start going up at future dinners. 
Woodvale, however, is doing their best to keep the prices down. 
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Carol Blannin, Director - Membership: 
o Carol presented a Service Pin & 5-

year Bar to Bob Bilodeau.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 PM                
 
Remind everyone about the next Dinner 
Meeting here at Woodvale, February 25, 
2025 
Books and puzzles exchange  
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Commanding Officer’s Message 
 
After a very busy holiday season, and the beginning of a new year, I want to take a 

moment to recognize all of the hard work carried out by Alberta RCMP employees 

across the province. Whether at a front desk or on the frontline, we have continued 

to uphold the safety and well-being of those we serve.  

During the months of December and January, the Alberta RCMP renewed essential 

community partnerships, proactively combatted property theft, and took the chance 

to particpate in a number of special initiatives and events, including the annual Ribbon 

Skirt Day.  

It can be a difficult time of year following the holidays, but I continue to be inspired 

by our employees and look forward to all of the great work we’ll do together in service 

to Albertans in 2025.  

 
Respectfully,  
 

Rob 
 

Deputy Commissioner Rob Hill 
 
Commanding Officer of the Alberta RCMP 

 
Alberta RCMP renews partnership with Métis Settlement General Council 

 
In early December, the Alberta RCMP and the Métis Settlement General Council 

officially renewed our partnership. In April 2013, the original Memorandum of 
Understanding came into effect, outlining the duties and responsibilities of the Alberta 
RCMP in providing enhanced policing 

services to Métis Settlement 
communities. In preparation of a new 

agreement, for the past year, the Alberta 
RCMP has been working with the Métis 
Settlement Councils to understand the 

specific needs of their communities. As a 
result, enhanced policing positions for 

Métis Settlements are a part of the new 
agreement.  
 

Our Métis Community Liaisons work 
closely with Métis Leadership on 

recruiting and crime prevention initiatives 
specific to the Métis community. Building 
and maintaining positive relationships 

with community stakeholders is crucial 
for the organization’s mandate and 

service delivery. 
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Airdrie RCMP combat theft during proactive holiday patrols 

 
On the evening of December 23, Airdrie RCMP engaged in proactive holiday 

patrols in the city’s South Main Street shopping district. After a traffic stop 
was initiated due to a suspicious vehicle, officers located contraband tobacco. 

A further search was initiated which resulted in approximately $3,300 of stolen 

merchandise, illegal drugs, and weapons to be revealed.  
 

The following was seized as a result of the traffic stop: 
• 105 grams of Methamphetamine  

• 24 grams of Fentanyl  
• Drug paraphernalia conducive to drug trafficking 

• Stolen merchandise 
• Contraband tobacco 

• Various weapons  
 

Three adults were 
arrested and charged 

as a result of the 
investigation; 45-

year-old Joseph 

Evans of Calgary, 
Alta., 37-year-old 

Stephanie Podetz of 
Strathmore, Alta., 

and 26-year-old 
Jordyn Elliot-Thorpe 

of Calgary, Alta. All are scheduled to appear for associated charges on January 
25, 2025, at Airdrie Provincial Court. 
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Ribbon Skirt Day 

 
January 4 marked the third annual Ribbon Skirt Day in Canada. 

 
A number of Alberta RCMP employees have proudly been wearing their Ribbon 

Skirts for the past year at ceremonies and special occasions across Alberta. 
Ribbon Skirts represent a direct connection to Mother Earth and are a profound 

symbol of Indigenous culture, identity, and empowerment. 
 

Advancing reconciliation with Indigenous peoples continues to be a priority for 
the Alberta RCMP, built on acknowledging past harm, listening with respect, 

and taking positive actions to improve our shared future. 

 
 

Sirens for Life 
 

Many Alberta RCMP members and employees rolled up their sleeves for the 

Canadian Blood Service’s annual Sirens for Life campaign. Canadian Blood 
Services needs 450 new donors every day to meet Canada’s growing demand 

for blood, and many of our own rose to the occasion to help fulfill this need.  
 

Our employees embraced the campaign alongside other emergency 
responders, making a difference together to help meet the need for blood in 

Canada.   
 

S/Sgt. Brent Meyer gets special recognition for his outstanding achievement 
of having given his 50th donation! 
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Operation Cold Start 

 
As the temperature dropped and snow started to fall, the Alberta RCMP once 

again partnered with law enforcement partners across the province for 
Operation Cold Start. The initiative is designed to work with the public to 

reduce the theft of idling vehicles during winter months. This year, the 
campaign ran from Jan. 20, 2025 to Jan. 24.  

 
Our members went out into the community and performed a variety of tasks 

to help keep vehicles safe. They checked unattended, idling vehicles to see if 
keys were in them, and whether or not they were properly secured. Officers 

also spoke to motorists to educate them on how to keep their vehicles safe.  
 

During the campaign, our members 

noted there were 504 unlocked vehicles 
left idling with keys in the ignition and 

1,277 locked vehicles left idling with keys 
in the ignition. Officers interacted with 

625 vehicle owners and provided 1,128 
information pamphlets.  

 
Actively engaging with the community is 

a great opportunity to foster a healthy 
relationship that can benefit both our 

organization and the public. Initiatives 
like Operation Cold Start are a great 

chance to do this. 
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Crime Stoppers sign launch 

 
On Jan. 20, the RCMP hosted Crime Stoppers at the Alberta RCMP 

headquarters in Edmonton to announce Crime Stoppers’ new Rural Sign 
Campaign.  

 
The new campaign aims to bring smaller communities together, raise 

awareness for Crime Stoppers, and encourage citizens to get involved in their 
community. It signals that anyone can be a Crime Stopper and contribute to 

making Alberta a safe place to live, work, and play.  
 

Community partners like Crime Stoppers are a valuable part of ensuring the 
safety of Albertans. They help report crimes 

that are occurring in communities across the 
province, and they also allow tips to come in 

anonymously, encouraging reports from 

citizens who may otherwise refrain. 
 

In 2024, tips from Crime Stoppers helped lead 
to hundreds of charges being laid and millions 

of dollars’ worth of property to be recovered.  
 

Crime Stoppers is committed to working with 
rural jurisdictions and Indigenous 

communities to place signs in high traffic 
locations. The City of Wetaskiwin and Piikani 

First Nation are already Crime Stoppers 
Communities, and the organization is in talks 

with other communities, as well. 
 

 

 

The LasT PosT 
Reg #  Name :      Date of Death: Passed &/or from 
24107  Harlow, William Charles “Bill”  2025-01-01 Ingersoll, ON 
36611  McNutt, Scott Douglas   2025-01-05 Springhill, NS 
21212  Langlois, Leo (Leodor)    2025-01-02 St. Anne, MB 
36372  Harrington, Kevin Gerald   2025-01-03 Edmonton, AB 
C/M  Moyes, Ronald T.    2025-01-04 Vancouver, BC 
36461  Gallant, Francis Edward   2025-01-06 Warman, SK 
17974  Bollman, Frederick Glen   2025-01-07 Ottawa, ON 
27990  Thornber, Robert Markham   2024-11-23 Not mentioned 
17735  Pokoj, Eugene John    2025-01-08 Ottawa, ON 
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20439  Kirk, Alexander Frederick   2025-01-08 Chilliwack, BC 
20140/O.773 Coutu, Joseph Marcellin ‘’Marcel’’  2025-01-06 Ottawa, ON 
S/1007 Kobe, Frank John    2025-01-06 Ottawa, ON 
32165  Barnes, Terrence Charles   2025-01-03 Englehart, SK 
17103  Maxwell, Ralph Harry   2025-01-10 Truro, NS 
20661  Sabo, Peter     2025-01-03 North Cowichan, BC 
17488  Blais, Joseph Eugene Philias  “Gene’’ 2025-01-06 Winnipeg, MB 
22119  Eaves, Robert Leonard ‘’Len’’  2025-01-02 Saint John, NB 
16130/0.995 Hamilton, Earl Walker   2025-01-17 Truro, NS 
20236/0.1029   Beckett, Terence Leslie   2025-01-21 Ottawa, ON 
18223  Simpson, Thomas William   2024-12-24 Comox, BC 
31496  Arklie, Ian Richard    2024-12-26 Port Alberni, BC 
19861  Zuk, Jaroslaw ‘’Jerry’’    2025-01-17 Regina, SK 
PSE  Scott, Phyllis Margaret (nee Kowaluk)  2024-11-22 Surrey, BC 
24525  Laturnus, Kenneth W.   2025-01-15 Vernon, BC 
26802  Bradley, Glenn Julian    2025-01-20 LaRiviere, MB 
S/0255 Lyall, Johnny     2025-01-20 Yellowknife, NWT 
15401  Surkan, Matthew    2025-01-19 Ottawa, ON 
C/M  Calverley, Donna Belle   2024-12-27 Victoria, BC 
C/787  Brehaut, Shirley A.    2025-01-14 Bracebridge, ON 
22081  Leonard, Guy     2025-01-04 Gatineau, QC 
C/3474 Boucher, Jean-Claude   2024-12-17 Québec, QC 
19283  Tupper, Clayton Wellwood   2025-01-19 Fredericton, NB 
C/M  Benoit, Terrence Richard ‘’Terry’’  2025-01-01 Ottawa, ON 
24441  Goodridge, Gary Lewis   2024-12-15 Salmon Arm, BC 
20100/0.1091  Boyd, Ernest Henry    2025-01-12 Ottawa, ON 
22087  Nolet, Jacques    2025-01-23 Beloeil, QC 
18982/0.1064   Markell, Mervyn G.    2024-12-05 Victoria, BC 
19860  Mattice, Clifford Lawrence   2025-01-29 Edmonton, AB 
28019  Reid, Ronald William    2025-01-25 Halifax, NS 
24035  Kurkowsky, Nick Walter   2025-01-02 Surrey, BC 
20854/0.1068   Girard, Jean-Guy    2024-12-30 Chambly, QC 
A/Cst.  Carpenter, Hazen Archibald   2025-01-23 Fredericton, NB 
40090  Hamilton, David Earl    2025-01-15 Saskatoon, SK 
26010  Wortman, Thomas Everard   2025-01-26 Calgary, AB 
24706  Ryan, Dennis “Mick”    2025-01-29 Regina, SK 
20367  Gray, Dennis Melvin    2025-01-23 Winnipeg, MB 
23629  Lauber, Lynden W.    2025-01-18 Airdrie, AB 
 

May they rest In Peace 
Should anyone wish more information on anyone on the list you can go to the National website at  
https://www.rcmpvets.ca/last_post.php  and/or the RCMP Graves site 
https://www.rcmpgraves.com/index.html 

https://www.rcmpvets.ca/last_post.php
https://www.rcmpgraves.com/index.html

